
 

 

February 14, 2011 
 
 
 
 

The Honorable Susan Wagle, Chairperson 
Senate Committee on Commerce 
Statehouse, Room 135-E 
Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 
Dear Senator Wagle: 
 
 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 78 by Senate Committee on Commerce 
 
 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 78 is 
respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 
 SB 78 would add an additional at-large position on the Kansas State Fair Board to replace 
the current member of the Board who is appointed by the Kansas Technology Enterprise 
Corporation (KTEC). 
 
 The Kansas State Fair indicates that it currently is not responsible for the expenses of the 
current Board member representing KTEC.  If the Kansas State Fair becomes responsible for the 
lodging, mileage, and per diem expenses of an additional at-large board member, it is estimated 
to cost $3,000 from the State Fair Fee Fund.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 78 is not 
reflected in The FY 2012 Governor’s Budget Report. 
 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 
 Director of the Budget 
 
cc: Denny Stoecklein, State Fair 
 Michele Weigand, KTEC 


